
Dear Parents/Carer 

I would like to welcome you all back and I hope that you all 
had a lovely Easter break. It’s already been a wonderful start 
to the summer term and I would like to thank everyone for 
making me feel so welcome. I’ve really enjoyed spending 
some time over the last couple of weeks, getting to know our 
amazing children and staff. I’m really looking forward to 
meeting all members of the school community. If you need 
to speak to me, for whatever reason, I am usually at the front 
of school at the start and the end of the day. Alternatively, 
make an appointment with the school office. I hope you 
enjoy our wonderful Newsletter! 

 

Mr D. Milner 
Headteacher 
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Caught being Respectful 

Throughout the summer term, we will be looking for 
children who are respectful. At the end of the week children 
who show respect will be chosen to have a special treat and 
a story with Mr Milner, Mrs Pask or Mrs Moorcroft. If you 
spot any pupils being respectful on the playground, on their 
way to or from school then please let us know. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Dates For Your Diary: 

1st May Bank Holiday 

8th May Bank Holiday 

15th/16th May  Year 4 Residential at Stibbington 

26th May Half term 

5th June  Term 6 Starts 

6th June  Class 5 at Ferry Meadows 

7th June  Class 6 at Ferry Meadows 

13th June  Year 5 at Burleigh House 

20th June Year 5 Knipton Day 

26th June Class 11 Belvoir Farm Day 

27th June KS2 Meres Sports Day 

28th June Class 12 Belvoir Farm Day 

6th July  
Year 3 Roman Day 

(Theatre in school) 

Reminders 

Please can I remind all children that for safety reasons, 
children should not be using their scooters or cycling on the 
school grounds at any point. 

The children generally look smart in their uniform but there 
are an increasing number of brightly coloured trainers in 
school. Please make sure that the children are wearing black 
shoes to school.  

 

Safeguarding 

As a school community we must remember that keeping our 
children safe is everyone's responsibility. We always 
appreciate your support and thank you for reporting 
concerns when you see or hear of incidents outside school. 

 

Home Learning 
 

Amazing home learning from 
Loretta from Class 5. This 
beautiful painting was done at 
home. She was so proud of it that 
she brought it in to school to show 
her class and Mr Milner 
 

We are really impressed with her 
art skills! 
 

Zuzanna made this fantastic 
lighthouse with her dad at home. It 
was made as part of the topic in 
school ‘ I wish you were here’ 

 

The Lighthouse is so professional and 
even has a light on the top which 
spins around and turns on!  

Well done Zuzanna! 

 

 

 

Outstanding Geography 
work from Trixie and 
Filip on Climate Change. 

 

They were very 
knowledgeable and 
could tell me in detail 
what they had been 
learning about. Well 
done to all three of you! 



Gardening Club 

 

This week, Mrs Pask started a Gardening Club and went around the school to look for areas to plant and found some weeds. 
The children loved it and next week we will start planting around school.  

 

Tag Rugby 

Just before the Easter break, we entered the Grantham Tag Rugby Tournament held at Kesteven Rugby Club. We started by 
playing league games, playing Barrowby winning 9-1 and St Mary’s winning 6-1. This resulted in us winning the league and 
going through to the semi finals. We played against a very strong and organised St Sebastian’s team, the children tried their 
best, tagging and defending their try line well. Unfortunately they lost this game, meaning they went on to play in the 3/4th 
place game against Ropsley. The children showed huge resilience to put in a superb performance winning 6-2. We were 
therefore awarded Bronze Medals!! A huge well done to all the children, they were fantastic all afternoon and showed great 
determination in a relatively new sport to them. As always, the PE team are incredibly proud of you all!! 
 

Cross Country 

Today we entered a team of boys and girls in the Year 3/4 Grantham Cross Country Event at the Meres. The children were 
incredibly excited, for some the first time they had represented our school. With over 100 children in each race, they battled 
their way around the course in some very gusty winds! They all competed with smiles on their faces and real determination, 
running nearly a mile in distance! A huge well done to everyone who took part, special mention to Daryl in Year 4 who beat 
his position from last year and gave great support and encouragement to the other children!  

 

Thanks as ever to our amazing PE staff – Mrs Atter, Mr Doughty and Miss Jones. 



Online safety  
 

National Online Safety produce online help guides known as #wakeupewednesday to keep children safe online. The first 
guide is about the importance of secure passwords. According to a Google survey, more than half of us (52%, to be exact) 
routinely re-use the same passwords, with around one in ten employing a single password across all of their online 
accounts. What that means, of course, is that any hacker successfully cracking our password would find themselves with 
access to not simply one of our online accounts, but several (at least). 
 

That, along with the fact that many people’s favoured passwords aren’t exactly impenetrable, makes it easier to see why 
some sources put the number of online accounts being broken into at around 100 per second. Yes, you read that right: 100 
per second.  
 

National Online Safety have now produced an app with lots of useful advice, support and guides around being safe online.  
Find out more by going to https://info.nationalonlinesafety.com/mobile-app 


